Holy Mass is offered with limited seating capacity. Please Follow all usher's guidance upon entering.

It is of vital importance that anyone entering the Church or Parish Hall for Mass adhere to all protocols for hand cleaning – social distancing – wearing of face masks and all worship guidelines for attending Mass and for receiving Holy Communion for your safety and the safety of others attending Mass.

FACE MASKS SHOULD BE WORN FOR THE SAFETY OF OTHERS WHEN ENTERING CHURCH BULIDINGS FOR CELEBRATION OF PUBLIC MASS UNLESS MEDICAL CONDITIONS WARRANT OTHERWISE

Children under 2years of age should not wear masks
If visiting the church for private prayer outside of Public Mass –
Masks are recommended if more than 10 people are present and
social distancing cannot be maintained while entering and leaving
church buildings.

PLEASE STAY HOME

- If you have allergies (sneezing, coughing, etc.), if you are believed high risk health wise or caring for someone who is:
- Risk Factors: age, serious underlying medical conditions (e.g. heart disease, diabetes, cancer, lung disease, etc). any other health related symptoms: fever, cough, shortness of breath.
- Complications: pneumonia, Acute respiratory distress syndrome (ARDS), kidney failure.

Special Pastoral Announcement

DISPENSATION FROM THE BISHOP OF THE OBLIGATION TO ATTEND SUNDAY MASS OR HOLY DAYS OF OBLIGATION IS STILL IN EFFECT.

Please utilize TV or online streaming Mass sources each Sunday as in the past months and make an act of spiritual communion in solidarity with the Body of Christ if you do not feel safe returning at this time or you are sick or have traveled out of the country or to Covid -19 hotspots If concerned about returning at this time, please consider attending Daily Mass during the week for the time being that has fewer people in attendance.

St. Catherine Laboure' Catholic Church November 7 & 8, 2020

32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time

Web site: www.sclccopperhill.org

PO Box 1165

Father Jerry Daniels, Pastor

Bishop Richard F. Stika

Rev. Mr. Loris Sinanian, Deacon

Helen Sandonato, Organist



Copperhill, TN. 37317

Email:Jdaniels@dioknox.org

Phone: 423-496-3498

Bishop of Diocese of Knoxville Email:peglor@windstream.net

Phone: 404-402-4022

The community Rosary is prayed 35 minutes before each 9AM Sunday Mass

Daily Mass Intentions/Schedule

Date		Time	Intention	
Saturday	11/07	5:30 PM	People of the Parish	
Sunday	11/08	9:00 AM	St. Michael's Ranch	
Sunday	11/08	6:00 PM	Intention of Priest	
Monday	11/09	9:00 AM	Intention of Priest	
Tuesday	11/10	9:00 AM		
Wednesday	11/11	9:00 AM	All Veterans	
Thursday	11/12	9:00 AM	Souls in Purgatory+	
Friday	11/13	9:00 AM	NO MASS	

No Daily Mass on Saturdays/check bulletin/website or facebook for any daily Mass Changes.

MASS INTENTIONS:

(Mass cards available upon request)

To schedule a Mass intention, (at least two weeks in advanced), mail request (and offering*) to Church office or e-mail to idaniels@dioknox.org. *A nominal suggested donation (not obligatory) for a Mass intention offering is \$10.00 in the diocese of Knoxville. Please specify whether the Mass intention is for a living or deceased person(s) and date you would like to request for the Mass.

Sick and Homebound

Please pray for the following: Vera Zielinski, Mary Hughes, Holly Uhlik, Debbie Mitchell, Jane Phillips, Jan Ptak, Peggy Sinanian, Del Pierman, Joshua Winne, Linda Kauffman, Jim Herbermann, Eric Flanders, Lynn Mathis, Marge Slodysko, Veronica Lenz, Baby Emily Vroman, Russ Soph, Ed Sullivan and all others sick or homebound.

Servers and Readers

If you would be interested in serving please contact Bob Soph at 828-494-4859. If you cannot attend your scheduled assignment, it is your responsibility to find a replacement. Thank you to all those who assist, it is greatly appreciated.

DATE	DAY	USHER	READER
7 November	Saturday	R. Jabaley	B. Soph
8 November	Sunday	D.Pierman/J. Reny	P. Kirch
14 November	Saturday	T.Guerin	B Soph
15 November	Sunday	B. Soph/D. Wirtz	C. McKee
21 November	Saturday	R. Jabaley	P. Kirch
22 November	Sunday	D. Pierman/P. Winne	D. Odell
28 November	Saturday	T. Guerin	S. Jabaley
29 November	Sunday	D. Pierman/D. Wirtz	D. Rearick

Bulletin Notices

Announcements or notices for Church bulletins should be sent to Pat@Oregansinc.com by Tuesdays at 5:00PM. If you know of anyone in our Parish who does not have the internet, please share the important information included with them.

Stewardship

Please continue to support the important work of our Church with your stewardship. If you haven't already done so, please consider giving to support the important work of the parish.

It's safe, easy, and convenient and a link to our parish can be found on our diocese website www.dioknox.org/parish-offertory.

Contributions can still be mailed to the parish office at P.O. Box 1165, Copperhill, Tn. 37317.

Second Collection Announcement

Support our Catholic Schools Collection Nov 7-8 and Nov 14-15!

Jesus said, "Amen, I say to you, if you have faith the size of a mustard seed, you will say to this mountain, 'Move from here to there,' and it will move. Nothing will be impossible for you." Matt 17:20

Just as faith the size of the smallest mustard seed can move mountains, YOUR monetary gift can make a BIG difference! The current pandemic has affected the educational landscape for our students, but our Catholic schools have demonstrated creative efforts and grace to face these new challenges. Over 3,100 Catholic school students in our diocese benefit from a holistic education that focuses on formation, spiritually, emotionally, socially, physically, and academically.

Help ensure all children have the opportunity to enjoy a Catholic school education by supporting our Catholic Schools Tuition Support Collection. To make a gift, place your gift in the offertory at Mass the weekends of November7-8 and November 14-15 or visit www.dioknox.org/diocese-of-knoxville-catholic-schools/

Through and with Christ, we are assured all things are possible! We have FAITH in Christ, but we need YOU too, the FAITHFUL body of Christ! Help us move mountains!

Christmas Angel Tree

Again this year, our parish will set up an Angel Tree in the Church Hall with the names of needy elderly who do not have families to provide for their gifts at Christmas. The names are provided by Life Care Center of Copper Basin in Ducktown, TN and Meals on Wheels/Senior Center in Blue Ridge, GA. You may choose an ornament tag from the Angel Tree beginning on Saturday, November 14th. Personal gift ideas and clothing sizes will be provided. All gifts must be returned to the church hall by Sunday, December 13th. They must be wrapped, placed in a large plastic bag with the ornament tag firmly attached to the closed bag. Thank you in advance for helping to make another's Christmas bright and filled with joy. If you have questions, please contact Dawn Odell (571) 242-3559 or Carole Fay (706) 889-0727.

The Deacon's Corner Defend Against Cyber Scams

I am departing from the normal Deacon's Corner again today, as I did a year ago, to warn you about scams that could ruin your upcoming holidays. I was prompted to do this because recently I received a text message supposedly from Father Jerry asking me to make some purchases for him that he was giving to a sick man in the hospital. I agreed and we exchanged a few more texts messages. In the final exchange I told him I was checking out with the items from Wal-Mart and he gave me delivery instructions. He said "May God bless you for all you are doing." I thanked him for the blessing and said I was now going to report him to the police.

During the past few days I began receiving emails, texts and phone calls from questionable sources concerning my credit cards and other financial information. They identified themselves as the U.S. Government, banks, and credit card companies. These fraudsters are using us into making money.

Beware and keep your information safe...protect your information.

Fraudsters pose as credible companies "phishing" for your information. Do not speak to them. Do not respond to any such emails. Immediately contact the source they say they are representing and report all suspicious calls or emails or texts. These fraudsters seeking personal information are doing so for their personal gain and do us personal and financial harm.

Here are a few practices you can adopt to protect yourselves:

- Passwords are the first line of defense against cybercriminals. Do not use the same password for multiple accounts and don't make them simple. These are for your protection.
- Monitor your accounts regularly, daily if possible, for any suspicious transactions and report unauthorized transactions immediately...and never give out your checking account number located the bottom of your checks.

Deacon's Corner Cont'd.

- Stay alert for phishing attempts. Email fraud especially spike during the holidays. Their email addresses can give you a clue whether or not they are from the source they say they are.
- Beware of 800 callers. You don't have to answer those calls. Let them leave a message, which most rarely do.
- Do some personal investigation to find out more about protecting you against cyber security threats...consider programs like Kubikey, a multifactor passwordless authentication for the internet.
- Above all...be aware and PROTECT YOURSELVES!

For a safe and happy holiday season...Deacon Loris